
            Princeton Police Department 

                               Memorandum 

 

 

To:  City Administrator Michele McPherson 

From: Chief Todd Frederick 

Date:  12-15-2021 

Regarding: Resignation Letter from Detective Alex Dehn 

 

On December 14, 2021, the Princeton Police Department received the attached letter of resignation from 

Detective Alex Dehn.  Detective Dehn has accepted a position as a Deputy with the Sherburne County Sheriffs 

Office.  Detective Dehn’s last day with the Department will be December 31, 2021.   

Detective Dehn has been with the Princeton Police Department for 14 years and was a valuable officer in the 

department with special assignments as weapons instructor, Drug Task Force, Reserve Officer Supervisor and 

the Towards Zero Death Coordinator for the Department. Detective Dehn will be missed by the officers and 

Administration. 

Staff requests that the City Council accept the resignation of Detective Dehn and authorize filling Detective 

Dehn’s position immediately; selecting candidates from the applicant pool which closed on December 20, 

2021. 

 

Chief Todd Frederick 


